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Members present 
David Badanes, Victoria Buscareno, Lori McCue, Donna McNaughton, Allison C Noonan, Andrew 
Rapiejko, David Stein 
 
Members absent 
None 
 
Also present 
Mr. Robert Banzer, Superintendent of Schools 
Ms. Irene McLaughlin, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources 
Mr. Matthew Nelson, Assistant Superintendent for Student Services, Technology and Assessment 
Dr. Dana Boshnack, Assistant Superintendent for Teaching and Learning 
Mr. Robert Howard, Assistant Superintendent for Business 
 
Public Attendance:  15 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER – President Rapiejko called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. 
 
IF NECESSARY, THE CHAIR MAY ENTERTAIN A MOTION TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE 
SESSION - Note: It is anticipated that the Board will meet in public at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Conference 
Room at the William J. Brosnan School to act upon a resolution, upon majority vote, to immediately 
convene into Executive Session to discuss matters pertaining to the employment history of particular 
persons. 
 
Action: 1.01 Motion to convene into Executive Session to discuss matters pertaining to the employment 
history of particular persons. 
 
Motion by David Stein, second by Lori McCue. 
Final Resolution: Motion passes 
Yes: David Badanes, Victoria Buscareno, Lori McCue, Donna McNaughton, Allison C Noonan, Andrew 
Rapiejko, David Stein 
 
2. Mr. Rapiejko led those present in the PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; and 
 
3. Pointed out the EMERGENCY EXITS 
 
4. PUBLIC HEARING ON REAL PROPERTY TAX LAW 459-c(5) and Real Property Tax Law 
467(3) 
 
Discussion: 4.01 Certain Exemptions from Real Property Tax for School Districts to Eligible Persons with 
Disabilities 
 
Discussion: 4.02 Certain Exemptions from Real Property Tax for School Districts to Eligible Senior 
Citizens 
 
Mr. Robert Howard, Assistant Superintendent for Business, stated that the Town of Huntington Assessor’s 
Office reached out and notified the District that they did not have a resolution on file memorializing the 
exemptions for Eligible Persons with Disabilities and Eligible Senior Citizens.  Mr. Howard stated that the 
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District is required to hold a public hearing and that there is no impact to the taxpayers if the Board passes 
the resolutions.  The action is just to memorialize the exemptions which have already been happening. 
 
There were no questions from community members present. 
 
5. ADJOURNMENT INTO REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
 
At 7:15 p.m., the Chair declared the Public Hearing adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Beth M. Nystrom 
District Clerk 
 


